Oscoda County Library Board


430 W. Eighth Street

Mio, Michigan 48647

Phone: 989-826-3613

Fax: 989-826-5461
UNOFFICIAL MINUTES

September 8, 2010

A REGULAR MEETING OF THE OSCODA COUNTY LIBRARY BOARD WAS HELD ON WEDNESDAY, SEPTEMBER 8, 2010 AT 4:45 P.M. AT THE OSCODA COUNTY LIBRARY.

Call to Order: 4:50 p.m.

Members Present: Olsen, Crane, Stenzel, and Shumaker 

Member Absent: Galbraith

Others Present: Amy Knepp, Roger Marsh, Ron Cieslak
Appointment


Mr. Ron Cieslak, of Merritt Cieslak Design, presented the board with information on a design if we proceed with the building project. He discussed needs, functions, quality of the project, reallocation of space, pantry, staff workspace, and toilets. His design is for an addition of approximately 2,000 square feet (cost approximately $300,000). The board should think ahead of what our master plan may be 10 years from now. He estimated the project would take about 6 months to complete from start to occupation. The board asked questions about existing lighting and he said those types of items could be included into the project.
Minutes                      The minutes from the August 11, 2010 meeting stand as presented. 
Budget Report          
Director Knepp spoke with the county treasurer. The balance sheet is important as it shows the “cash on hand”.

Shumaker/Crane
Approve payment of bills in the amount of $349.68. 



            4 Ayes : 0 Nays.  Motion carried.

The board is concerned about receiving late fees and shut-off notices. The board would like to know what the county’s check writing procedure is.




Transmittals
The board reviewed transmittals. Only one was available since Director Knepp was on vacation.

Old Business
Building Project

The board would like to see an article in the local papers to let the public know we are considering the feasibility of renovating or constructing an addition.

The board would like to ask the public and its users “ How do you view your Library and its services?”

Board member Shumaker asked “Can we afford this addition in the future?”

Creating a task force for gathering information was suggested as a way to get public input. The task force would be short-term - possibly 1-2 meetings. Director Knepp and board member Shumaker will set up guidelines/parameters for the task force.
New Business
2011 Budget

Will review at the October meeting.

Director’s Time Off

Director Knepp may be taking some time off in December as her son is to have surgery on December 15.
Director Comments
Volunteer Sharon Locke has taken a job and Director Knepp would like suggestions for a gift to express our appreciation for all that Sharon has done for the Library.
Correspondence

None 

Board Member Comments


None

Public Comment




None
Northland Library Cooperative Report

The Advisory Council meeting was held August 18, 2010. The Co-op meeting will be held next week. There may be some changes after Jan. 1, 2011 due to new administration. There is the possibility that some cooperatives may combine. If the Northland Cooperative should dissolve, current funds will be disbursed to member libraries.

Commissioner Liaison Comment

Commissioner Marsh had several library-related questions for the board from the public. One was about Facebook access at the Library. Director Knepp said Facebook & MySpace are blocked and users cannot use social networks on Library computers. The Library’s policy is that the computers are for educational use only. Each person using the Library’s computers signs an Acceptable Use Policy in which this is stated. He also asked how many computers the Library has as well as how long a person is allowed to use a computer. Director Knepp said several computers are no longer working. Computer users have a one-hour per day time limit. Commissioner Marsh said a user was denied access when he/she returned to the Library later in the day. Again, the time limit is stated in the Acceptable Use Policy which each user signs.
Seeing no further business, Chairman Olsen adjourned the meeting. The next regular meeting will be held October 13, 2010 at 4:45 p.m.

Respectfully submitted, 

Deb Shumaker - Secretary
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